
 

 

29 April 2025 

VIA UPLOAD TO https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2025R1/Testimony/HBHHC 

Hon. Rob Nosse, Chair  
Hon. Cyrus Javadi, Vice Chair  
House Committee on Behavioral Health 
and Health Care  
Oregon State Legislature  
900 Court St. NE  
Salem, OR 97301 

Chair Nosse, Vice Chair, Javadi and Members of the Committee: 

On behalf of Radia Inc., P.S, I write today in support of Senate Bill 951 A, addressing the corporate 
practice of medicine in Oregon. Radia is registered as a foreign professional corporation in Oregon and, 

-licensed physicians have been delivering 

 

 

Radia is a 100% physician-owned and physician-governed medical practice and management services 

ownership structure, governance, operations, or affiliations. We appreciate the legitimate concerns 

conversation. We also are keenly aware of the importance of operational and administrative economies 
of scale in managing physician practices, and of the need for reasonable use of noncompetition clauses 
to support stable staffing arrangements, particularly in communities and specialties facing health 
professional shortages. 

dicine laws were first proposed during the 2024 

of medicine laws to cause many challenges for our business model. In particular, it would have 
prohibited common business arrangements used widely by entirely physician-owned organizations to (1) 
comply with federal regulatory requirements, while (2) also allowing for local governance to be 
combined with centralized administrative and business services. Although we raised significant concerns 

 

SB 951 A addresses the concerns that we raised last session. It reflects the sincerity, care, and energy 
that Leader Bowman and his capable staff have brought to discussing this policy over these last 12-plus 
months. As passed by the Senate, SB 951 A allows Oregon physicians affiliating with larger physician-
only practices to have local control over compensation models and staffing, and also to participate in  



The governance of a larger practice providing management services. The bill also strikes an appropriate 
balance between temp
investments in attracting physicians to work outside of urban centers. The changes made by the senate 

tly improved the bill. We 
believe these changes will help to facilitate recruitment and retention of radiologists in rural health 
professional shortage areas. 

as 
made it possible for us to testify today in support of SB 951 A. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Anthony R. Miles  
Chief Legal Officer 
 


